
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Approval for Funding to Replace the Current, 

Damaged Firearm Training Center Building 

 

 

1) Who: Mt. Juliet Police Department 

2) What: Approval is needed for funding to replace the current firearm training center 

building due to extensive water damage and denied insurance claims. The 

building is full of mold, and at the recommendation of City HR, use of the 

building should stop. 

3) When: Immediately 

4) Where: Firearms Training Center on York Road 

5) Why: In May of 2023, new flooring and VLF were placed to rehab the current, old, 

original portable building from the late 1990s. No damage was spotted, and the 

building was in use. The water damage was located in August 2023, and 

insurance denied coverage in September 2023. To repair the damage to the old 

building would be nearly $50,000, which would be a poor investment since the 

building is beyond its life. Therefore, the department desires to replace the 

building. 

6) Costs: $300,000  

7) Line Item: 42100-920 Police Buildings 

 

Staff Recommendation: Chief James Hambrick and City Manager Kenny Martin have 

provided a positive recommendation 

Prepared by: Capt. Tyler Chandler 

 

 


